## From The Secretary's Corner-Did You Know?

That you couldn't have been more proud than I when William Boyd of the Rotary Club of Pakuranga, New Zealand announced the eight other Rotarians who will join him as the Board of Directors in the 2006-2008 Rotary years. They are Kjell-Ake Akesson of Horby, Sweden; Orscelik Balkan of Istanbul-Karakoy, Turkey; Milton O. Jones of Dade City, Florida; Michael K. McGovern of SP-CE, Maine; Donald L. Mebus of Arlington, Texas; Raffaele Pallotta d'Acquapendente Napoli (Naples), Italy; Ian Riseley Sandringham, Victoria, Australia and Yoshimasa Wantanabe of Kojima, Okayama, Japan. Mike, as I see it, you have one year to brush up on five foreign languages!!

**Raffle** - Tonight's raffle prize, a gift certificate to the Bridgewater Restaurant donated by John Linehan, was won by Thomas Carson (the grandson of Bob Carson).

<u>Happy Dollars</u> - Dollars were donated tonight by Joe Conroy, Bob Carson, Frank Butterworth, Anne Swift-Kayatta, David Lourie, John Linehan, Jeff Gabrielson, Paul McKenney, Jack Kennealy, Paul Butler, Adrienne Murphy and John Eliassen.

Thank You, Dan - With our deepest appreciation, we bid farewell to Dan Davidson as our Club PR Chair. For 23 years, Dan has kept our Club on center stage with his PR work. We have been the envy of other clubs, as we've had a professional telling our story. Although Dan is not leaving the club, now that Edie has retired they will be spending more time traveling and seeing family. We are delighted, however, to welcome Barry Shead and Adrienne Murphy as the new PR team.

Soup Kitchen Wrap Up - Last night at the Wayside Evening Soup Kitchen over 225 meals were served. Participating from our club were Anne Swift-Kayatta, Nancy Hawes, Jean Bugbee, Vic Pizzuto, Dave Bagdasarian and Joe Conroy. Our next opportunity to serve is August 9.

New Member Proposals - Tom Hamerski, CPA with Utility Shared Services, has been proposed for membership by Bob Danielson and Joan Frustaci. Sherry Morrison with Edward Jones has been proposed for membership by Bob Packer. Her classification is Investment Representative.

<u>Lobster Bake</u> - Next week is our annual Lobster Bake. The menu features a choice of steak or lobster, with hot dogs and hamburgers for the kids. If you have not yet signed up, but are planning to attend, you need to contact Joan Frustaci

immediately. Also, Joan is looking for help in the set up, serving and clean up crews.

<u>Wainwright Farms</u> - Next Saturday, July 23 from 8:00 am to 12:00 noon, we will be working on the par course project at Wainwright Farms. Please contact Frank Butterworth or Paul McKenney if you're able to help out.

**Program** - Tonight's program was a classification talk by our own Dr. Fawn Dunphy. Fawn talked about the feet as being the source of many back and other related problems. If the feet are misaligned or flat, it causes problems that surface many years later. She debunked many myths about chiropractors such as people are afraid to go because they think they will get addicted to it and that in the U.S. our system is dependent upon expensive treatments. Fawn answered many questions from the group about different foot problems. Thank you to Adrienne Murphy for having Fawn speak to us tonight.

**Editor's Note** - Thank you to Kathy Ray for taking notes at tonight's meeting.

## **Upcoming Events**

- -July 20 Lobster Bake
- -July 27 Club Assembly
- -August 3 Regular Meeting
- -August 9 Soup Kitchen
- -August 10 Shenna Bellows, Maine CLU (Anne Swift-Kayatta, Program Chair)
- -September 22-25 District Conference/Balsams

## **ASSIGNMENTS**

<u>July 20</u>

Song Dube

Invocation McLaughlin Raffle Gift Lourie

Conductor Hewitt

**July 27** 

Song Dunphy Invocation Meyers Raffle Gift McGovern

Conductor Hobbs

August 3

Song Eliassen
Invocation Mooers
Raffle Gift McKenney
Conductor Holt

## ROTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT

**Carl-Wilhelm Stenhammar** Rotary Club of Goteborg, Sweden

**DISTRICT 7780 GOVERNOR** 

**Bob Laux** 

Rotary Club of Bethel

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH PORTLAND/CAPE ELIZABETH, MAINE

www.sp-ce-rotary.org

**Officers** 

President - Peter Cotter President-Elect - John Eliassen Vice President - Tony Wagner Secretary - Paul Butler Treasurer - Nancy Hawes

**Directors** 

Club Service - Joan Frustaci Community Service - Paul McKenney Vocational Service - J.D. Dobson International Service - Marc Mutty Director-At-Large - Frank Butterworth

Rotary Club of South Portland/Cape Elizabeth 116 Oakhurst Road Cape Elizabeth ME 04107